[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF GRAFHAM PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 17 JANUARY 2017
 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present: Mr Philip Allingham (Chair), Mr Ian Gardener, Mr Kevin Sharp, Mr Al Watson, Mr David Anthony

Cllrs Peter Downes and Patricia Jordan were also in attendance.

The meeting of the Parish Council was convened at 7.30pm. 

16/083 Public Forum
Cllr Patricia Jordan provided information to the Parish Council concerning changes to the days on which refuse collections will be made.  Information packs will be delivered to each household and the changes will take effect from 27 February 2017.

A report from Cllr Peter Downes is appended to these minutes.

16/084 Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Cllrs John Morris, Andrew Duckworth and David King.

16/085 Councillors’ Interests
None declared

16/086 Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 20 December 2016 were approved and signed.

16/087 Matters arising from previous minutes
There were no matters arising from the previous minutes

16/088	Condition of goals and nets on the 5-a-side football pitch
Cllr David Anthony, provided the council with information on costs for replacing the goal posts on the sports facility.  The costs of providing steel posts, which are heavier and more secure are more than those for aluminium posts, which would be longer lasting, but would also require additional fixing.  Since any additional cost is marginal, it was unanimously agreed to replace the posts with steel posts.  Cllr David Anthony will arrange the purchase of the posts as soon as possible.  

16/089 AGM Grafham Village Hall
The management committee of the Village Hall Trust presented its accounts for the year and has prioritised changes to guttering, a new front door and replacement of the hallway carpet out of funds in the forthcoming year.
The refurbishment of the gents’ toilets at an approximate cost of £2.8k will be deferred.  However, it was suggested that other funds might be made available to help, for example a contribution from beer festival funds and the budget set for Village Hall Refurbishment in the Parish Council funds.
Consideration will be given to placing caretaking jobs, currently taken care of by Alan Watson, with others.

16/090 Lease of land to Community Pub project
Given the changes in the proposed constitution of the Pub project, it was considered that a lease, similar to that provided to the Community Shop, might be more appropriate.  This issue will be discussed by the sub-committee set up to negotiate a lease.

16/091 Banking and Audit
1. The following outstanding accounts were presented for payment and were authorised
· Clerk's fees for December 2016  				£      230.18
· Martin Clayton  – grounds and verge maintenance	£    2436.00

2. The financial report at 31 December 2016 showed a balance of funds at £14,579.99 of which £100 is held on behalf of the Grafham Allotment Society.

3. The reported balance will include certain funds which will be ring-fenced for the future resurfacing of the sports area.
 
16/092	Any other business
It is noted that hedges have been cut back around the village and along Brampton Road.

There is also still a question around the re-instatement of the footpath opposite the entrance to the caravan park and across fields down to the Water as to whether this has properly taken place.

There being no further business the meeting closed.
The date of the next meeting is 21 February 2017. 



To: Grafham Parish Council

For meeting on January 17th, 2017


Up-date on County Council matters: 

There have been no major decisions by CCC over the Christmas break. The committees are now working on the fine detail of the service reductions that will need to be made in the light of the reduction of central government grant. 

Some of the service cuts may be mitigated by a Council decision to increase council tax by 2% in addition to the 2% allowed for adult social care work. This will be decided on Tuesday, February 14th. 

The government has published its scheme for reforming school funding. In a nutshell, 
a. There is severe pressure on schools budgets anyway because, although the government has ‘protected’ school funding, this is in flat cash terms which does not, in reality, protect schools against inflationary pressures in teacher salaries, national insurance, pension contribution increases and other increases in services charges.
b. Against that background, money will be removed from some of the areas which are currently better funded and moved towards areas that are less well funded. In that sense, Cambridgeshire will be slightly better off, perhaps not as much as hoped for. However, the government’s detailed formula (basic pupil unit plus add-ons for deprivation, prior attainment, sparsity, English as an Additional Language) means that some schools in Cambridgeshire will be slightly worse off than they are now. The majority are gainers.
 
Health outcomes in Cambridgeshire
	The Public Health Committee has received an interesting analysis of health outcomes, linked to poverty, educational attainment and lifestyle choices. As well as confirming the obvious things that are well known - (not smoking, not drinking too much, eating lots of fruit and vegetables, being physically and mentally active are all desirables)   - the analysis also compares outcomes across the five districts in Cambridgeshire. Fenland has the worst scores under all headings; Cambridge City scores badly on the environment and housing headings, does well on education. East Cambs is poor on housing and education; Huntingdonshire does pretty well on living environment, crime and health, but not too well on education and housing; South Cambs does well on all the indicators except housing.



